Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 2, 2020
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present via Zoom
Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association
Michelle Demeulenaere, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association

Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education

Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society

Board Members Absent

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
VACANT, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Gloria Moultrie, University Community

Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Patti Gates, NASW LA 

Carnell Washington, NAACP

Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet

Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order at 8:40 a.m.
Approval of minutes and agenda:  
Yolanda Motley made a motion for approval of the May 1, 2020 minutes and Agenda as presented and to be rectified by the full Board.  Angela Breidenstine seconded the motion.  
Financial report:  
The Executive Director presented the Financial Report.  Copies were distributed to all Board Members.  Discussion followed.
The report for May- August was unavailable at this time.  The report should be completed by September 8th and will be send to the full Board at that time.  

The Executive Director stated that LCTF receives $4 for every duplicate birth certificate sold. The Executive Director also informed the Board that there is a significant amount of roll-over funds available that will increase the budget for FY 22.
Alicia Kober made a motion to approve the financial report as presented. Michelle Demeulenaere seconded the motion.  
Chairman’s Report: 
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  
A.) Wished Board Members well as we continue to struggle with Covid, social unrest and hurricanes in the gulf.

B.) Contracts continue to be routed and approved 

C.) Reminder that ethics paperwork is completed and all on-going requirements are met by all Board Members

D.) Deferred additional comments to New Business

Executive Director’s Report:  
Katina Semien, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.  A copy of the report was distributed to Board Members.  
The Executive Director informed the Board that the Board Chair, Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, has been selected to serve on the Louisiana Gaming Control Board by the Governor.

The CBCAP grant has been completed and submitted and the Executive Director stated that it is possible that Louisiana may receive an increase in funding.

10,000 PPE kits have been ordered for distribution to school age children ages 5-17 years of age.  Kits will include hand sanitizer as well as mask with the LCTF logo.  Items will be packed with safety tips and distributed statewide.  
LCTF is coming up for discussion with the Legislative Finance Committee in September.  LCTF is on a list to testify on how CTF funding is used and what the funding is used for throughout the state.  Discussion followed.
New Business:  

Contract approval Update:  A copy of the updated tracking chart was distributed to Board Members.  SE LA AHEC was awarded $10,000 but they have declined the award.
There have been two request(s) for funding:

East Baton Rouge Parish Juvenile Court was originally awarded $12,000 but they are requesting and additional $10,000 in order to fully implement their program.

Empower 225 is requesting that their Livingston Parish application be reconsidered.  The Executive Director will meet with Empower staff to see if it is possible to provide services for $40-50.000.  Alicia Kober made a motion for the Executive Director to enter into discussions with Empower 225.  Michelle Demeulenaere seconded the motion.
Virtual Grantee Meeting:  A Virtual Grantee Meeting is scheduled for September 2, 2020.  Board Members are invited and encouraged to attend.  Raven Sigur who was recommended by Edi Winkle to serve as the CTF Parent Representative will be speaking at 1:15 pm.
2020 - 2025 State Plan Update: As of this date and time the state plan is 95% complete.  A link to the draft will be sent to Board Members for review and edits.

Know Before you Go Campaign:  A campaign focused on safety and wellness concerning caregivers.  Flyers have been produced and distributed statewide.  The tag line reads “What you don’t know can hurt me…”.  Flyers will be distributed to CTF grantees and Board Members.
Covid-19 Update: The Executive Director stated that due to Covid protocols most business as well as meetings are being taken care of virtually.  The Executive Director as well as the Executive Assistant are in the office at least four days a week to ensure that mail is being taken care of as well as other routine business,

Public Comments:

No comments

Adjournment:  
Michelle Demeulenaere made a motion to adjourn.  Alicia Kober seconded the motion.
NEXT MEETING:  March 19, 2021




Zoom
